MINUTES

Business Meeting

Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, December 17, 2015 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H.
The regular meeting was called to order by Evelyn Auger at 7:00 PM 
Roll Call
Regular Members present: Will Ellis, Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, 
Chair Evelyn Auger
Alternate Members present: Gail Morrison, Justin Barriault
Regular Members absent: Selectman Johnny Van Tassel
Alternate Members absent: Jody Slack

Town Planner Bob Ward absent due to illness.

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members: None
Approval of draft Planning Board minutes from 12/3/2015 – Don Bormes made a motion to approve the draft minutes of 12/3 with corrections to the second of one amendment. Will Ellis seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
New Business -  None
Old Business

a. Continued discussion regarding possible zoning amendments for Town Meeting 2016 – Chair Evelyn Auger stated that the Planning Board is waiting on Town Planner Bob Ward for samples of wording from other towns regarding flag lots. Will Ellis noted that he would still like clarification regarding shared driveways and what authority the Fire Chief has to allow or not allow them. Chair Evelyn Auger stated that the Planning Board’s attorney, Bernie Waugh, already confirmed that the Fire Chief does not have the authority to enforce such a rule. Dick Gardner stated that a letter should be written to the Select Board to confirm that the Planning Board still has the authority to grant shared driveways or private roads. A draft was created but Chair Evelyn Auger stated that it may be better to have the Fire Chief come before the Planning Board to discuss first, also noting that shared driveways and private roads are separate issues. 
Don Bormes made a motion to table the letter until the Fire Chief can come before the Planning Board. Will Ellis seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
b. Continued discussion regarding senior housing/review of amended Section Q of Zoning Ordinance, Article 4 – The Planning Board worked on the remaining sections of the Senior Housing ordinance. The age minimum stated in the ordinance was 55, and Will Ellis noted that that is not an appropriate age due to retirement age being higher now. Don Bormes stated that the age was not an issue when the rest of the Planning Board worked on the ordinance at a previous meeting. Dick Gardner made a motion to change the age minimum to age 62. Don Bormes seconded the motion. The motion passed 3 to 1, with Chair Evelyn Auger being the only Nay.
The Planning Board agreed to keep the remaining sections of the ordinance (but eliminating the last) but further discussion is needed on the section pertaining to the Planning Board being able to approve the location of a senior housing development. Will Ellis feels that the Planning Board should decide now on which specific zones senior housing should be allowed in. Ellis also stated that he feels the Board should be working towards a zoning amendment for allowing detached apartments as an effort to help with an aging population rather than senior housing.
c. Update regarding activities of SEDAC committee – Don Bormes notified the Planning Board that the SEDAC committee is still working towards a draft for the Master Plan and will present to the Planning Board in January.
d. Update regarding Johnson Road commercial gravel pit – Don Bormes informed the Planning Board that there have been no updates since the last meeting regarding the gravel pit.
e. Update regarding discussion with Planning Board attorney regarding Voluntary Merger applications submitted by Mr. Daniel Downes – The Planning Board reviewed a memo from Town Planner Bob Ward regarding his discussion with attorney Bernie Waugh on the matter of subdivided lots which were not approved by the Planning Board. Attorney Waugh has advised that the Planning Board has 65 days to move on the applications for merger, starting from the time the Planning Board finds the voluntary merger application is complete. He advises that the Planning Board speak at the next January meeting on this topic.
Meeting Adjourned – Don Bormes made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:03. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 7th at 7:00 at the Town Offices.

Respectfully Submitted,

Audry Barriault, Planning Board Secretary
